
Minutes from the December 12, 2018 Parent Association Meeting 
 

Attendees:  Nick Comande, Cara Tullio, Beth Hoffman, Susan Conlon, Kim McCauley 
 
I.  The meeting commenced at 6:30 with the opening prayer 
 
II. The minutes from the November meeting were approved. 
  
III. Report from School Administration:  Fr. Bill 

a)  Finals are next week.  
b)  St Joes Christmas gift program is going well. 27 families 88 kids are sponsored. 
c)  Pancake Breakfast Feb 1st (tentative date)  Fr Bill may but in a letter asking parents to 

volunteer.  
 

IV. Old Business 
     a). The Fall play “They Came From Somewhere” went well. 
          Will try harder to get PR for the Spring Musical.  
     b) State Football game. WE WON!!!! 
     c) Blood drive went well A total of 54 pints were donated. 
     d) School family contact link. Still looking into this.  
     e) Floor dedication for Coach Letsch went well.  
     f) Trophy case. Fr. Bill suggested putting out a letter to alumni to ask for funds to pay for a  
         new trophy case if space won’t be allotted in any of the present ones. 
 
V.   New Business: 
      a) How do we get the same benefits for middle school kids as we do for high school students  
      when it comes to sports. The middle school is not getting the same communication support.     
      Like there is a disconnect between the ranks. This has been happening for a number of years  
      now.  Middle school Cheerleading (for example) is having difficulty in finding a spot to    
      practice. Even while cost is half of what High school students pay, they are not getting their    
      money’s worth. This is not a positive experience for them. Should there be a Middle school   
      Athletic Director to help with these issues? 
b)  Potential Date Feb 1st. for Pancake breakfast. Met with Karen Dominguez to discuss what it   
      is all about. Willing to help providing we can get volunteers.   
      
VI. Other Business:  

a) (This was sent to me in an email after the PA meeting and was not discussed in PA)  
The G-Octa outing which is to replace STLF did change the dates of the trip to 
March 21-25 to better accommodate those that participate in the Spring Musical. 

     
 VII.   Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm.    
 
  Next Meeting Wed Jan 9th with Principle Hunt 
  Respectfully submitted by Nick Comande 
 


